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June 23, 2020 

 
             File No. 200649 
 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On June 16, 2020, the following proposed Initiative Ordinance for the November 3, 2020, 
Election was received by the Board of Supervisors’ Budget and Finance Committee: 
 

File No.  200649  
 
Hearing to consider the proposed Initiative Ordinance submitted by the Mayor to 
the voters for the November 3, 2020, Election, entitled "Ordinance amending the 
Business and Tax Regulations Code and Administrative Code to repeal the annual 
parcel tax in the Living Wage for Educators Act of 2018 (the "Act") that, as of July 
1, 2021, will be $320 plus a one-year consumer price index adjustment (and 
subject to future annual consumer price index adjustments), and replace it on July 
1, 2021, with a $288 annual parcel tax (also subject to future annual consumer 
price index adjustments) to be spent, as under the Act, by the San Francisco 
Unified School District for purposes related to educators' compensation and 
educational improvements; and increasing the City's appropriations limit by the 
amount collected under the new tax for four years from November 3, 2020." 
 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
  

   
 By:  Victor Young, Assistant Clerk  
        Rules Committee 
Attachment 
 
c: Devyani Jain, Deputy Environmental Review Officer  
 Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning  
 Don Lewis, Environmental Planning 
 Laura Lynch, Environmental Planning CEQA does not apply to a measure submitted to the

voters by the Mayor or 4 Supervisors.
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